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INFORMS: 

 
 
That on December 13, 2016, Corantioquia, the regional environmental agency having oversight 
over the Maceo project environmental license, notified Central de Mezclas S.A. (“Central de 
Mezclas”), an indirect subsidiary of CEMEX Latam Holdings, S.A. (“CEMEX Latam”), that it had 
adopted the decision to deny the request for modification of the environmental license of the 
Maceo project to 950.000 Tons per annum on the basis of the superposition of the project with 
the so called District of Integrated Management (Distrito de Manejo Integrado).  
 
CEMEX Latam had previously reported the decision to postpone the commissioning of the 
Maceo plant for reasons which have resulted from ongoing audits, including in particular that 
CEMEX Latam had also determined that the environmental license which was issued for the 
Maceo project was partially superposed with a so called District of Integrated Management 
(Distrito de Manejo Integrado), situation which could limit the granting of the on-going 
modification of the environmental license which seeks to achieve an increase in the proposed 
production under the project of up to 950.000 tons. 
 
The decision to deny the modification of the environmental license for expanding up to the 
indicated capacity is subject to appeal during the 10 business days following notification. 
Central de Mezclas intends to appeal the decision in the upcoming days.  
 
In addition, as previously disclosed by CEMEX Latam, the same environmental agency has 
requested authorization and consent from Central de Mezclas to reverse the assignment of the 
environmental license for the project back to C.I. Calizas y Minerales S.A. (“C.I. Calizas y 
Minerales”), who also holds the corresponding mining title, noting that the environmental 
license of the project also continues in full force.  
 
CEMEX Latam is awaiting confirmation for the meeting with Corantioquia, which has already 
been officially petitioned, to evaluate the basis and grounds that the environmental agency has 
for the request for the reversal of the environmental license back to C.I. Calizas y Minerales. On 
the basis of this analysis and meeting, CEMEX Latam and its indirect subsidiary Central de 
Mezclas shall timely take the corresponding legal actions and adopt the required decisions.   
 
 



In any event, CEMEX Colombia S.A. will continue to use and enjoy the land, mining and 
environmental rights, including the license upon which authorization and consent have been 
requested to be reverted back to C.I. Calizas y Minerales, under existing contracts entered into 
with representatives of the Government of Colombia.  
 
CEMEX Latam will continue to work on solving the issues causing the postponement of the 
commissioning of the plant in order to capture, as soon as reasonably possible, the full benefits 
of this state of the art facility on its operating efficiencies in Colombia and therefore to 
contribute to the social and economical development of the region.  
 


